
JUNE  16, 2005

TO ALL EXEC, EXEC 90 AND EXEC 162F OWNERS

CAM GEAR SERVICE LETTER

Mandatory bulletin M-14 and advisory bulletin A-30 were issued in January of 1997 requiring that
the aluminum cam gear in the engine be replaced every 250 hours. Starting with engine number
6353, built in June of 1999, both of the timing gears have been made of steel. At approximately the
same time the steel gears were supplied for parts requests for compliance to the bulletins. With the
experience of service RotorWay International has raised the replacement time of the steel timing
gears from 250 hours to 400 hours. RotorWay will continue to evaluate the serviceability of the
timing gears for further increases in service life.
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